UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

FEVACUATION AND RESETTLEMENT STUDY 207 GIANNINI HALL BERKELEY 4, CALIFORNIA

October 15, 1945

Mr. Frederick B. Wood 20 Forest Street Cambridge 40, Mass.

Dear Mr. Wood:

In reply to your letter of October 7, I am skeptical about the possibility of combining work in Sociology and Electrical Engineering for a graduate degree. It seems to me that it will have to be one or the other rather than both.

No additional announcements have been put out regarding the graduate work in Sociology but our plans are at present being modified, and we hope to have a somewhat richer offering than was indicated in the announcements you have read. We are still weak, however, in the elementary courses and it would be desirable for you to take a semester at some other university before coming here if you want to go ahead for your Ph.D. in Sociology. I suggest that you drop in at Harvard and discuss the matter with my good friend. Professor Carle C. Zimmerman.

Sincerely yours

Dorothy Swaine Thomas